VNI: Failure of holding the first Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019
On 28 Jun 2019, Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation issued the Announcement No. 19/ 08/ CBTT – VNI reporting the failure of holding the first Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019 as follows:
Content:

Based on Minutes No. 19/ 01/ BB- VNI on conditions for holding the Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019 on 28 Jun 2019 (the minutes is attached), Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation announced as follows:

According to the plan of Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation, Board of Directors of Viet the Corporation, who has convened this Annual General meeting of Shareholders, sent Announcement of the Meeting to all shareholders of the Corporation and expected to hold the Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019 of the Corporation at 9:00 a.m. on 28 Jun 2019. Viet Nam Land Investment prepared and implemented procedures for holding the Meeting in compliance with existing regulations of State law. At 9:35 a.m. on 28 Jun 2019, Organization Board of the Meeting welcomed and checked shareholders’ status and announced result of checking shareholders’ status. According to the Organization Board’s announcement, shareholders and authorized persons participating in the Meeting represented 3,825,036 voting shares (equivalent to 36.91 % of total number of voting shares (10,357,276 shares))
Based on regulations of Article 141 of Enterprise Law No. 68/ 2014/ QH13 and Article 18 of Charter of Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation, the first Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019 of the Company was not eligible to be held (number of shareholders participating in the Meeting represented less than 65% of total number of voting shares). The Company cancelled the Meeting and planned to convene the second Annual General meeting of Shareholders 2019. 
